

**The original documents are located in Box C32, folder “Presidential Handwriting 12/8/1975” of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.**

### **Copyright Notice**

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE WHITE HOUSE  
WASHINGTON

December 8, 1975

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

MAX FRIEDERSDORF

FROM:

JAMES E. CONNOR *JEC*

SUBJECT:

New Hampshire

The President reviewed your memorandum of December 2nd and made the following notation:

"Let's make decision on my return"

Please follow-up with appropriate action.

cc: Dick Cheney  
Jerry Jones

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN . . .

December 2, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: DICK CHENEY

FROM: MAX FRIEDERSDORF *M.F.*

SUBJECT: New Hampshire

The President's Campaign Manager in New Hampshire, Congressman Jim Cleveland, contacted me with two urgent requests:

1. Cleveland feels it is imperative that the Seabrook Nuclear Plant be approved for the New Hampshire seacoast as soon as possible. (I have checked the status of this project with Jim Cannon and he reports that NEPA regulations have the project tied up in litigation. Jim is trying to expedite a decision but estimates it may take at least six months which, of course, would put us way beyond the target date.)
2. A decision as soon as possible on whether the President can accept a major speech invitation to address the New Hampshire Chamber of Commerce at Nashua prior to the primary on February 24.

This decision has been in a holding pattern, according to Cleveland, for six weeks now and Cleveland feels certain that if the President turns it down Reagan will accept.

Cleveland strongly recommends that this invitation be accepted if at all possible.

cc: Bob Hartmann  
*Jack Marsh*

*Dick:  
Cannon's facts are totally  
wrong. Give a call  
to him about it.  
Jim Cannon*

*Let's make decision  
on my return.*